CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL:  SUMMARY OF THE EXTANT PARISH COUNCIL TASKS  FOR REVIEW AT THE COUNCIL MEETING ON 18THSEPTEMBER 2017 
1. CURO TASKS FOLLOWING A MEETING ON 22ND JUNE 2017 
Following a meeting with the Clerk on 22ndJune 2017 Mr Mark Matthews, a Manager from CURO, agreed to:

a)   Arrange the repair of the damaged surface of the ‘Slip’ footpath.

b)  Establish the location of the CURO and B&NES boundary along the ‘Slip’ footpath. 
c)  Paint lines on the surface of the Cottonmead car parking area to define the parking.

d)  Report, to the appropriate CURO Department, the damage that a tree is causing to a neighbouring property in Meadlands. 
2.  CURO RESPONSIBILTY FOR CUTTING THE HEDGE ALONG THE ‘SLIP’ FOOTPATH  
Since the meeting with Mark Matthews/CURO on 22ndJune, it has come to light that a CURO tenant has, for a number of years, paid for the boundary hedge along the ‘Slip’ footpath to be cut.  The Parish Council believes that this hedge is CURO’s responsibility to maintain and the Clerk has asked CURO to investigate the situation and report their findings.  
3.  LIGHTING ALONG THE ‘SLIP’FOOTPATH AND WEEDS AND RUBBISH BY GARAGES
At the Parish Council meeting on 18thSeptember the Council will consider the need to ask CURO to provide permanent lighting along the ‘Slip’ footpath and also discuss the untidy state of the area at the end of the row of garages in Meadlands.
4.  REVIEW OF THE PLAYING FIELD/VALLEY FIELD/PAVILION  
a)  The Duchy has identified trees that need to be felled, or pruned in the Brook Valley.

b) The outside of the Pavilion and some equipment in the playground will be painted during September and the Pavilion notice board will be repaired.  Before the winter, particular benches will be moved and placed under tarpaulins to protect them.
c)  The Contractor who installed the new boundary fence around the Play Area in January 2017 will treat the splits that have developed along the top railing of the fence that have been caused by a natural drying process.   

d)  An extra waste bin will be sited by the shelter on the playing Field to enable dog waste to be separated from general litter.
5.  FLY TIPPING ON THE A39 OPPOSITE THE ENTRANCE TO BATH SPA UNIVERSITY
The Duchy has been asked to remove rubbish lying between the old stone gate pillars.

John May    Clerk to Corston Parish Council       13thSeptember 2017 
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